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On August 4, 2024, Mask Players Art Group performed the play
“Prem-Parinde” at the Rangparivartan Auditorium in Gurugram.
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Written and directed by Chandrashekhar Sharma, the play delves
into  the  modern  trend  of  forming  romantic  relationships
without understanding their depth, turning it into a social
pressure for today’s youth. This phenomenon is leading to
crimes  in  the  name  of  love  and  causing  familial
disintegration. Additionally, social media is exacerbating the
situation,  with  students  prioritizing  creating  reels  over
building their future.

The play conveys its serious message in a humorous manner. The
main character, Nisha, is a fan of a superstar and is so
obsessed with movies that she lives her life in a cinematic
way. This obsession leads her to fall in love with Rajan, a
loafer who resembles a superstar, and she even finances his
expenses. Their movie-like love story reaches a point where
they realize they have only been deceiving each other under
the guise of love and don’t truly understand what love is.

The roles were well-portrayed by Pooja Singh as Nisha, Ashish
Sharma as Rajan, Rakesh Sharma as the father, Hansika Jain as
the wife, and Parth Srivastava as Bhola. The actors’ timing
was impeccable, adding to the entertainment of the audience.
Behind the scenes, Nikhil Jha handled the lights and Mayank
Sharma managed the music, both contributing significantly to
the success of the presentation.

The play, while tickling the audience’s funny bones, conveyed
a profound message relevant to today’s youth.


